St. Patrick Athletic Association – November Meeting Minutes 11/5/2017

Call to Order and Opening Prayer: Mike Coyne opened the meeting with prayer at 6:30pm.

Present: Mike Coyne, Ben Cross, Todd Davlin, Fred Doll, Kim Drake, Pat Fitzsimmons, Jamie Fogarty, Robin Garn, Carol Gunderman, Sheri Platte, Heather Scheurer, Jill Scheurer, Mark Scheurer, Shayla Schneider, Kim Schrauben, Amy Zimmerman

Report of the president (Mike)

- Mike present the status of the AA to the Pastoral Council in October. The status was well received by the council.
- Thank you cards are being signed by AA members for the families of Elizabeth Wieber and Mary Ann Goodman who both made donations to the AA
- Comedy night was cancelled due to conflict of interest with the assigned comedians.

Report of secretary (Kim)

Nothing new to report. Minutes were okayed.

Report of treasurer (Scott)

	YTD Budget
	7/1/2017-10/31/2017
Net Income (Loss) from	114,373.67
Fundraising Activities	
Total Athletic Program	37,201.12
& Other Expenses	
Net Income (Loss) from	77,172.55
AA Operations	

Report of athletic director (Pat)

- A test of home event concessions using the main gym entrance of the school vs the hall by the school office was conducted during volleyball. It went well. We will continue this during JH boys basketball games. Gate was up but concessions were down. Not as easy access for student section.
- Fall Coaches and Assistant AD's
 - Junior High 8th grade coach Fred Kramer
 - JH assistant AD Luann Kinsman
 - Fifth/Sixth grade basketball coach John Roe
 - 5/6 Basketball assistant AD Robin Garn
 - Varsity Basketball assistant ADs Deb Coyne and Lisa Lenhert
 - Junior-Varsity Basketball assistant ADs Heather Scheurer and Shayla Schneider
- ➤ Chocolate Milk grant came through. \$2200
- > John Vallier will be doing book
- Need clock operators Ben Cross, Kevin Pline, Keith Schneider
- Thank you to Chopper and Jonda for allowing us to use the Wheel Bus to transport boys so the Cross Country Team could use the bus.
- Volleyball season lost in the first round of the tournament, Football lost in State Finals
- > Sports Banquet tentatively planned for the last week of November

- ➤ Girls V/JV Basketball practices started November 6, 2017
- > Boys Varsity basketball uniforms are in. Sample was brought in to show those in attendance

Sports Raffle (Shayla)

Winners:

Pam Brown
Bruce Bennet
Tony Leik
Dick and Mary Lue Brown
Kevin and Kris Schrauben

Old Business:

Jill Scheurer and Carol Gunderman – Fall Fest wrap up

- o More raffle tickets were sent out this year than picked up
- o Dinner attendance has been going down over the past few years
- Looking into selling raffle tickets to alumni that are out of state
- Looking at potential menu changes (considerations)

> Sports Benefit Wagon Wheel dinner night

- Mike stated that we have approval to move forward.
- o 20% of proceeds comes to St. Pats
- o Dates to be planned in 2018

Building update

- Working on city site plan approval not approved yet
- o Mike J. is hiring out site plan to business referred by the city

Backstop project

- Dug around posts, they are not bent but tilted.
- Working on labor and machines to get poles back into the ground straight.
- Netting is on track

> Shamrock Auction

- Working to identify new Auction chair, Father has made some calls to some individuals, but we
 do not have anyone yet.
- Scrap metal from 217 Church street.
 - A team from the AA and the Youth Group worked in October and raised \$300

Portland Township recycling event

Currently evaluating this as a potential fund raiser

New Business:

- AA sponsored Soup Supper
 - We will try to get signed-up for this (Todd)
- Winter Sports assistant ADs
 - Given above

Recognition:

➤ Big Thank you to everyone involved with Fall Fest, the Cross-Country home meet, and our playoff football games. Thank you to all who helped with the scrap metal at 217 Church Street: Jamie Fogarty, Al Schrauben, Tony Kolarik, Jim Thelen, Mike Weller, Gary Brown and George Rutherford.

- > A big Thank you to Carol Gunderman for chairing the Fall Fest and Amber Fogarty for chairing the Shamrock Auction
- ➤ Big Thank You to all the Shamrocks who made the trip to Marquette to support our Football team in the State Finals. Special thank you's to Ann Kissane and Jon Weller who helped organize the trip and connect us with the Cathedral in Marquette. Also, special thank you's to Jon Vallier and Bruce Bennett for your support of the trip.

Closing prayer: (Todd)

➤ Meeting was adjourned with prayer led by Todd Davlin

Remaining 2017-2018 Meeting Schedule -

Remaining 2016-17 Meeting Schedule: 6:30 PM @ Parish Hall

12/4/16 1/8/17 1/29/17 3/5/17

3/26/17 5/7/17 6/4/17